CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, OCTOBER 24TH, 2022
6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER

With an invocation by Councilwoman Mike Miller, and the recital of the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor
Hockenbury called the meeting to order at 6:31PM.

ROLL CALL

Present: Lisa Carter, Stacey Cline, Bonnie Enlow, Mike Hibbard, Deb Huffman, and Kenny
Newton.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Approve 10/10/2022 regular meeting minutes as submitted.

Motion to Approve: Deb Huffman Second: Kenny Newton
Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No

PRESENTATION:

Mike Miller with Family Day Ministries took the podium and discussed what he and his church would
like to do with the homeless problem in Shepherdsville. He explained that they would like to have a
48-hour emergency type turnaround program that they could take in the homeless, feed them and let
them shower and transport them to a place in Louisville that will help them obtain jobs and housing.
He asked if the council would support this endeavor — not financially - the council asked questions,
all appeared to like the ideas presented. Mr. Miller stated he would come back when the new Mayor
and Council were in place in January and discuss it again. The Mayor and Council thanked him.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS - NONE

NEW BUSINESS

A. TAMMY BAKER DID THE FIRST READING OF ORDINANCE 022-073 REPEALING
ORDINANCE 019-283, ORDINANCE 019-296 AND ORDINANCE 019-299, AND
ADOPTING A PERSONNEL AND PAY RATE CLASSIFICATION PLAN FOR CITY
EMPLOYEES AND NONELECTED CITY OFFICERS FOR THE CITY OF
SHEPHERDSVILLE, BULLITT COUNTY, KENTUCKY.

Bonnie Enlow stated that they had no idea this was being put on the agenda. Lisa Carter asked
who sponsored this ordinance. Bonnie then stated that they did not finish this and did not approve
it. She said an employee obviously put it on there — that they didn’t do it.

Tammy Baker said that they could put it on the next agenda for the next meeting and it could be
tabled then if they chose.

Bonnie Enlow said she wanted to make it clear that employees don’t have a right to put an
ordinance on the agenda, that it is the council members that sponsor those and that they were the
three that were on that committee and none of them sponsored that.

Mike Hibbard made a motion to table the civil service ordinance because he didn’t know how long
it would be to get the information he requested and to discuss and analyze it.



Bonnie Enlow stated that they did agree at the last meeting that they were going to take out
incentives, and to approve the Fire Departments part of this.

Layne Troutman stated that he needed it done to get the department back to the operational
status they once were, because they had lost command staff.

Lisa Carter stated that they agreed at the last meeting to do that?

Bonnie Enlow said yes, they had agreed to get rid of the incentives and pass the Fire Department
Job Classifications and Pay Scale.

Mayor Hockenbury asked if they wanted to wait for the new council. They stated that they didn’t,
that it needed to be done.

Tammy Baker asked if it was possible for the committee to meet between now and the next
meeting to determine if the ordinance’s read tonight is appropriate to move forward.

Mike Hibbard said it depended on when they get the information requested.

Motion to Table both ordinances: Lisa Carter Second: Bonnie Enlow

Bonnie Enlow stated that they need to do something for them (Fire Department) even if it was a
special meeting.

Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No
Tammy Baker asked if the council wanted to schedule a special meeting.
Bonnie Enlow said yes.

After some discussion the council agreed on Friday October 28t @ 6:30 pm to do a first
reading on the Fire Department amendment.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Planning and Zoning - Nothing to report.

Board of Adjustment — Nothing to report
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS - NONE

COUNCIL COMMENTS

Kenny Newton asked for an update on the Splash Pad — Tom LaFollette gave an update on the work
being done. Kenny then asked about the basketball courts and Tom told the council that they were
having a hard time getting people to get back with them. Tom stated that right now to build two
basketball courts, just for concrete is $61,000.00 dollars. He said three years ago they were going to
build 3 courts for just under $45,000.00 dollars, so they are looking at other options such as blacktop.
Tom then stated that the frisbee golf was going really well, that they have it all laid out and that id
would probably come in around $20,000.00 dollars for a 18 hole course.

Stacey Cline asked what the times were going to be for trick or treat.



After some discussion they agreed on 5:00pm to 9:00pm

Motion to Approve: Stacey Cline Second: Deb Huffman
Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No

EXECUTIVE SESSION - To discuss potential litigation

Motion to Adjourn to Executive Session: Mike Hibbard Second: Lisa Carter
Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No Time: 7:07 pm
Motion to Return to Regular Session: Stacey Cline Second: Deb Huffman
Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No Time: 7:20 pm

NO ACTION TAKEN

ADJOURN
Motion to Adjourn: Kenny Newton Second: Mike Hibbard
Motion Carried: 6 Yes — 0 No Time: 7:20 pm
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City Clerk Brenda Weidekamp




